
 

JIM LANE GOES HOME 

In September, Jim Lane  returned to his Father and the AWBA lost another visionary of the sport of Wheelchair bowling. 
Jim wrote and published in 1980 the only educational book directed at Wheelchair bowling giving those that wished to 
learn more about the sport a step by step guide.  While the sport itself has changed greatly over the last 36 years, his vi-
sion has not, that being to insure that every person in a wheelchair knew there was a great deal for them to participate in 
as long as they had the drive to do so.  Jim worked closely with the PVA in California as well as the youth of the state 
that were confined to a wheelchair while at the same time, making sure that the image of a person in a chair was better 
understood by those that were not.  Jim will be missed by many yet his vision will last for a lifetime.  Thank you Jim as 
you are one of the reason I am bowling today. 
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From Our AWBA Chairperson, Wayne Webber,   

Welcome back from summer vacations, I hope everyone had a great summer, now it’s time to 
gear up for your fall leagues.  

The Las Vegas tournament is right around the corner so please plan on coming this year it’s a 
great tournament.  

The big raffle tickets are out so get your lucky numbers early while they are still out there. 
They are available through any Board of Director, so buy yours soon, or save up to buy one. 
Maybe you can sell some, just ask any director for some. We are trying to sell all 400 of them.  

 

2017 ELECTIONS 

The Nominating committee is currently accepting names for the AWBA upcoming board elec-
tions.  There are three openings for new Directors as well as the election of a Chairman and 
Treasurer.  The qualifications for a position on the board are that you must be a member in 
good standing, over the age of 18 and must be in a position to attend both the Annual Board 
meeting as well as the Winter Board meeting held in Las Vegas.  In addition, you must be in a 
position to serve on one of the standing committees.  We would ask that you give this careful 
consideration and should you wish for your name to be placed in nomination, contact one of 
the Nominating Committee members.  The members are Dan Spotts, Kevin Schaefer, Harold 
Bowman and Chairman Wayne Webber.  Their email along with other contact information can 
be found in this publication.  We hope you will consider serving this great organization. 



  
Gary Ryan, Treasurer 
 

Wow, it has been a really busy Summer that continues into the Fall.  With the Nationals in 
Ft. Worth,  the Southern Open in Dallas, Georgia, the MSCPVA Invitational in Colorado 
Springs, and the Mid-America/AWBA Invitational in Richmond,  things has been hooping 
for sure.  And the tournament schedule for 2017 will be adding 2 new locations.  Oklahoma 
will be back on the schedule thanks to Rich Harrell and we are headed to Nebraska in July 
as Dave Nelson takes on his first bowling tournament event.  I am sure that both will be 
great events for all that attend.  Your organization is active and working to bring more visi-
bility to every part of the country.  And our membership growth shows that we are on the 
right track to bring the sport of wheelchair bowling to many new people.  We have grown 
the organization 21% in active bowlers since the Nationals.  That’s  24 new members and 
Life members!!!!!  The Membership committee has been very busy trying to keep up with 
all the activity which is very exciting.  One of our new directors, Colby Kortum, is putting 
the final touches on the AWBA first Ranking system which should be ready to go by year 
end.  This will allow all of our members to see how they stand up to their competition.  It 
will also assist us in working with the USBC and the Pan Am games since we will in fact 
have a system that ranks our bowlers.  We continue to receive questions from around the 
world regarding wheelchair bowling and are hope that within the next few months the Inter-
national 10 Pin Association will be in place.  Once that takes place, our horizons are unlim-
ited and will truly bring the sport of wheelchair bowling to the masses around the world.  
Our National Sponsors continue to be big supporters of the AWBA.  And George Holscher, 
Storms Field Rep for the AWBA is doing a great job in not only promoting Storm but win-
ning a few events as well.  Almost all the sponsors that supported the 55th National are back 
for the 56th and I want to extend my sincere thanks to them for their support.  Still waiting 
on a couple to commit but I am sure they will be on board again.  It makes my job as the 
Tournament Director a little easier to handle.  As we look to the future, 2017 will be an ex-
citing year for the AWBA.  We will be attending the USBC Convention as well as Bowl Ex-
po, and Abilities Expo’s around the country promoting the AWBA and the sport itself.  But 
we want to hear from you, the member, as to your wish for the future.  Your board is 13 indi-
viduals attempting to give direction in the areas that we feel will be serve you the member.  
We also are looking to continue to build the brand itself but that brand cannot be built with-
out your thoughts.  So, lets talk and we will listen.  In closing, let me wish each of you a 
wonderful and safe holiday season.  We are all blessed to live in the greatest country in the 
World.  We all have much to be thankful for so lets give thanks and celebrate the joy’s that 
come with the season ahead.  Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, and an awesome New 
Year!!!!!!  I have enjoyed serving you in 2016.   
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12th Annual MSCPVA Invitational           Mark Shepherd, Tournament Director 

The 12th Annual MSCPVA Invitational was recently held in Colorado Springs at King Pin Lanes.  It was attended 
by 25 bowlers from around the country.  The weather was beautiful and the bowling was outstanding as many bow-
lers exceeded their average during the competition.  The staff at King Pin Lanes were once again very accommodat-
ing as they hosted this event for the 11th time in 12 years.   

The Singles competition got underway on Thursday with all bowlers competing in one division.  The first 2 sets 
went without a hitch. Doubles competition took place on Friday under a USBC format of three games.  Rather than 
cut to a certain number of teams after the first 3 games, the winners were simply recognized on the cumulative series 
of the three games bowled of each team.  In the end, Scott Miller, Colorado, and Gil Herrera, Oklahoma won the 
doubles followed by John Budd, Indiana, and Kevin Schaefer, California taking Second.  Friday night saw a packed 
house for he Up/Down Event.  With wonderful support from the local community, this event is always full with lots 
of fun and some great bowling.  One individual bowled a 900 series, and there were many 300 games bowled as 
well.   

Singles competition resumed on Saturday. Two sets of singles were contested, separated by lunch break in between. 
The highlight of Saturday in Colorado Springs is without question, the Haliburton 18 wheeler rolling in and firing 
up the pits for a wonderful steak lunch, with all the trimmings.  A big thanks to Haliburton that supports this great 
event.  Sunday was the final day of singles competition and the bowling was well above average.  In the end, the top 
5 qualifying scratch bowlers were selected to move into the roll-offs for the Scratch Division. Then, the top five 
handicap bowlers remaining, moved in to the Handicap Division roll-offs. Mark Shepherd was the top qualifier in 
the Scratch Division. Gil Herrera lead the Handicap Division.   

In the Scratch Division, Peter Arballo (5) faced Walt Roy (4) with Roy prevailing, 234-159.  Walt then faced Curt 
Wolff (3), our first ramp bowler to make a Scratch Roll off, with Roy once again prevailing, 205-153.  Roy then 
face Shawn Beam (2) with Roy outlasting Beam, 193-173.  Walt then took on Mark Shepherd for the Scratch Cham-
pionship.  Shepherd won the Scratch Division outlasting Roy, 171-159.  In the Handicap Division, Nelson Samsel 
(5) took on Rich Guerrero (4) with Nelson winning, 190-171.  Samsel then took on David Nelson (3) with David 
Nelson prevailing 253-204.  David then faced Gary Ryan (2) with Ryan moving on, 244-213. Ryan then faced high 
qualifier Gil Herrera. Herrera took the Handicap Division Championship, 214-205.  Under the format bowled, 3 “B” 
Division bowlers were in the top 5 in the Handicap division.  At the awards presentation, the prestigious “Horse's 
Ass” award was won by Eddy Hutchins and he proudly kissed the horse in the appropriate place!  Other individual 
awards went to Shawn Beam for High Scratch and Handicap games, Scott Miller for High Handicap Series, Mark 
Shepherd for High Scratch Series and Gary Ryan for a 4-7-10 conversion.  

Others that attended this great event were Dan Spotts, David Spotts, Colby Kortum, Doug Dalton, Kavin Monroe, 
Mike Galloway, Gary Poole, Mike Deloach, Van Schneider, and new AWBA members Gerald Franklin and Velette 
Webb.   

Finally, we would like to extend out thanks to the MSCPVA Auxiliary and the many volunteers that helped with the 
raffle, 50/50, and whatever was needed during the week. We would also like to thank our sponsors: Storm, National 
PVA, Logo Infusion, ABC Medical, USBC, BPAA, Haliburton and many others for their continued support of this 
event.  Without each of you, this event would not continue.  And finally, a great thanks to Patty Shepherd who did 
all the scoring for the event for the first time. We thank you very much for all your hard work. 

 

 



1st Annual MAPVA Bowling Tournament       Jimmy May, TD 

 

     As so often happens a number of bowlers that had entered this 1st Annual MAPVA event had to withdraw for 
one reason or another.  We certainly missed Al Uttecht (family death), board members Wayne Webber and Har-
old Bowman for personal issues, as well as Norm Bissell, and Craig Harvey who was hospitalized. 

That said, we still had 17 AWBA bowlers compete and we were pleased to welcome a new bowler from West 
Virginia, Albert Martin, who plans on becoming a regular participant in the future.   

     I am most appreciative that the chapter honored our commitment to those competing to payout the entire prize 
fund as advertised.  My hope is that next year many more of our bowling friends around the country will avail 
themselves of our hospitality and beautiful weather and make the commitment to us that we have made to you… 
to provide the best tournament possible to all attendees.   

     Friday morning began with 7 doubles team bowling 4 games of qualifying with 4 teams advancing to the roll 
offs.  Ron Richardson teamed with Dave Roberts to capture the title defeating the team of LaDon Chambers and 
George Holscher.  We had a bowling clinic with approximately 10 bowlers brought out by the Veterans Admin-
istration to try their own hand at bowling.  Several were able to throw the ball with their arm and a few were re-
stricted to using the ramps provided by the bowling center.  I believe that was an excellent opportunity to demon-
strate what the AWBA can offer these individuals in terms of improving the quality of their lives by becoming 
active participants through bowling.   

     In the roll offs of the A division Gary Poole defeated Jimmy (208 to 165), before losing to James Carver (211 
to 197).  Carver failed to advance as Phillip Daniel bested James (203 to 177).  High Qualifier, Terry Rock pre-
vented Phillip from another win by a margin of (195 to 178).  The B division roll offs found Ron Richardson win-
ning over Steve Edgar (197 to 184) before losing to Chris Bacon (210 to 186).  Chris continued to advance by 
bettering Keith Green (216 to 196) but was unable to successfully unseat High Qualifier LaDon Chambers falling 
(216 194).  In the Scratch finals, Roger Templar won over Albert Martin (144 to 125) before bowing out against 
Dave Roberts (171-136).  In turn Dave fell to Keith Scott (155-145) and High Qualifier George Holscher held off 
Keith in the finale (190-139) to win the championship.  Congratulations to all the bowlers who competed, espe-
cially to the champions.   

     My thanks to all the individuals who helped in raising funds especially, Jen Purser who I could not do this 
without her help, my wife Sue, MAPVA volunteers, and Lisa for whatever needed to be done to further assist our 
staff. The Mid Atlantic Chapter PVA, National PVA.  Many thanks to the Bowl America staff for their great sup-
port both with the bowling and the luncheons they provided.  Hope to see twice as many bowlers next year. 

 

    Scratch       A Division                    B Division 

George Holscher    Terry Rock    LaDon Chambers  

Keith Scott     Phillip Daniel    Chris Bacon 

Dave Roberts     James Carver    Keith Green 

Roger Templar    Gary Poole    Ron Richardson 

Albert Martin     Jimmy May    Stephen Edgar 

           Anthony Turner 

           Jim Coffey 

 

 



2016 17AWBA Tournament Schedule 
DATES                                                               BOWLING CENTER                              T’MNT DIRECTOR 

December  1-4              Las Vegas Invitational       Sunset Station         Julie Johnson, 702-646-0040  

February  24-26   Florida State Championships      Tampa Pin Chasers                 Wayne Webber,  727-460-4887 

March   Mid America Invitational             TBD       Rich Harrell 

June 4th thru 10th AWBA National Championships   City View Lanes              Gary Ryan, 713-849-9052 

July 6th-9  Great Plains PVA/AWBA Int’l        Thunderbowl                       Dave Nelson, 402-208-4841 
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ANNUAL DUES ARE DUE!!!!!! 
For those members that pay their dues on an annual basis, your dues are now 
past due.  Please forward your payment to Gary Ryan,  16006 Congo Lane, 
Houston, Texas 77040.  Your dues support the efforts of your organization.           

“STRIKES, SPARES, GREAT SHOTS” 

JANUARY THRU DECEMBER, 2016 

Name  200+  250+  500+  550+  600+  650+    700+  

Andy Bernt 208,208211   563         

John Budd 222      550       

Doug Dalton 231  264      630     

George Holshcer236,215,214,212 268  577              634,618,609         704 

Eddy Hutchens  241,248,224,223.236  255                                  660,650,676   

JK Johnston     506,534         

Ron Johnson      210,220,205,204   510,510    569       

Dave Nelson 204,201,236,202            541,511,508                   637     

Dave Roberts             226-221-209           530 ,525,519  587-559       

Gary Ryan     508, 526         

Wayne Webber  230            511,513,519   553       

Millie Irizarry 4,7,10 Split    Gary Ryan 4-7-10 Split     Smiley Wallace All Spare Game 

Updating of the SPARES, STRIKES, AND GREAT SHOTS will be reflected on a 3 month interval.  Please report them using 
the Awards form on the AWBA.org website or email them to Gary Ryan to insure they are received.   The 6 AWBA National 
Awards presented at the National Awards Banquet are scores reported between April 1 2016 thru March 31, 2017 and must be 
reported by the 1st of April, 2016. 

The AWBA lost one of our newest members this month with the passing of Jerry Voorheese.  Jerry was a re-
turning member from years passed and loved the sport of wheelchair bowling.  He won the Richard Carlson 
Award this past National and also place 3rd in the “B” Division championships.  Jerry will be missed by those 
in the Dallas area that brought him back to the sport.  Now, he is bowling with those passed members in a far 
better place. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE AWBA IS PROUD TO ANNOUNCE OUR FIRST SHIRT DESIGNS THROUGH OUR NEWEST NATION-
AL SPONSOR, LOGO INFUSION.  THESE ARE JUST 6 OF 8 OF OUR NEWEST DESIGNED BOWLING 

JERSEYS EXCLUSIVELY OFFER TO OUR MEMBERS AT A REDUCE PRICE.  THIS WILL ALLOW YOU 
TO LET PEOPLE KNOW MORE ABOUT THE AWBA AND ADVERTISE IT AROUND THE COUNTRY.  TO 
ORDER YOUR  FIRST JERSEY, GO TO WWW.AWBA.ORG AND TAKE IT FROM THERE.  THE MEMBER 

PASSWORD TO ENTER  AND GET YOUR PASSWORD FOR THE DISCOUNT IS AWBA2012.   

SO ORDER YOURS NOW AND YOU WILL SEE GREAT QUALITY AT A VERY AFFORDABLE PRICE. 

 

 

 



AWBA Board Of Directors – 2016-2019 

Effective 8-1-2015 

 

Chair:            Wayne Webber, 1533 Pelican Place, Palm Harbor , FL 34683     727-738-1342 

2014-2017       Email – wwebber69@tampabay.rr.com  

Vice Chair:   Eddy Hutchens, 3291 Flintwood Road, Franktown, CO 80116                 303-840-2928 

2014-2018     Email – SPCLED1@aol.com 

Secretary:    Gary Ryan, 16006 Congo Lane, Houston, Texas 77040________________________713-444-7588 

2014-2018     Email: garyryan210@gmail.com  

Treasurer:    Mark Shepherd, 8418 Winncrest Lane.  Colorado Springs, CO.  80920 __________719-210-5733  

2014-2017      Email:  markshepherd@msn.com 

AWBA BOARD OF DIRECTORS – 2015-18 

2017 Johnnie Baylark,1961 Concord Dr ., Downers Grove, IL.,60516 _____________           630-699-0732 

  Email—jbay1976@att.net 

2017 Harold Bowman, 890 Macland Road #2704, Dallas, GA 30132    770-443-1096 

  Email – Haroldbowman@bellsouth.net 
 

2019 Kenneth Hill, 1639 Pathway Dr ., Naperville, IL. 60656_____________________           630-527-4151  

  Email--khill82200@gmail.com 

2019 David Nelson,   21330 Castlerock Ln., Gretna, Ne 68028                                                       402-208-4841 

  Email – dnelson68135@yahoo.com 

2018 Phillip Daniel,  3508 County Road 2176, Greenville, Texas 75402_____________         903-331-2702 

  Email– caddoflip1949@yahoo.com 

2018 Janet Norwood, 929 Dallas Cour t, Virginia Beach, VA.  23464_______________         757-615-2942 

  Email: rollinalong59@gmail.com  

2017 Kevin Schaefer, 11890 Mayflower  Circle, Fountain Valley, CA 92708                714-839-2056  

  Email – monymony1969@gmail.com  

2019 Dan Spotts, 7039 Red Cardinal Loop, Colorado Springs, CO. 80908___________               719-494-1221 (H) 

  Email--danlor2000@msn.com                                              719-510-7735 (C)   

2019 Colby Kortum, 13695 Locust St. Thornton, CO, 80602_____________________               307-690-2111 

  Email—colby.kortum@gmail.com 

2018 Henry Walters,3747 Fairington Dr., Hephzibah, Georgia, 30815______________                706-220-0123 

  Email—waltershenry@bellshouth.net 

Website:    Kenneth Hill, 1639 Pathway Dr ., Naperville, IL. 60656_____________________       630-527-4151  

  Email--khill82200@gmail.com 

  

             PLEASE CONTACT ANY OF THE ABOVE FOR MORE INFORMATION OR QUESTIONS  

 



AWBA Supports its Members On and Off the Alley through Strong 
Partnerships 

  
ABC Medical is once again allowing AWBA members to check out the latest catheters on the 
market by providing them the opportunity to sample out these unique products. Being a strong 
bowler means being strong in health and well-being; therefore, using the right medical prod-
ucts is essential. Our sponsor ABC Medical gets this and understands our needs both on and 
off the bowling alley. Check out the three products brought to you by ABC. Click hereto 
learn more about them and submit your sample request.  
 

Here is one of those products:  
Cure Pocket XL by Cure Medical (extra long catheter)   
 

NEW AWBA LOGO PATCH NOW AVAILABLE.  CONTACT A BOARD 
MEMBER TO RECEIVE ONE 
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Standing Committee Chairpersons 2016-17 

Executive Committee     Chair:  Wayne Webber 

       Eddy Hutchens 

       Gary Ryan, Secretary 

       Mark Shepherd,  

       Kenneth Hill, Board Elected 

Awards/     Chair: Gary Ryan, Awards, 

       Colby Kortum    

       Henry Walters 

ByLaws      Chair:   Eddy Hutchens 

       Gary Ryan 

       Janet Korchak       

Membership Committee    Chair: Johnnie Baylark       
      Kenneth Hill 

       Phillip Daniel     

Publicity Committee    Chair:  Kenneth Hill       

       Johnnie Baylark 

       Gary Ryan 

Sponsorship Committee    Chair:  Gary Ryan 

       Mark Shepherd 

       Kenneth Hill 

Nominating Committee    Chair:    Wayne Webber 

       Dan Spotts 

       Harold Bowman 

       Kevin Schaefer 

Election Committee    Chair:    Gary Ryan, Secretary  

        Smiley Wallace 

       Phillip Daniel 

Finance Committee    Chair: Mark Shepherd, Treasurer  

       Gary Ryan 

       Eddy Hutchens 

Scholarship Committee    Chair: Gary Ryan   

       Dave Nelson 

       Janet Korchak 

       Kevin Schaefer 

Tournament Rules/Site Committee  Chair:  Eddy Hutchens, Vice Chair, Gary Ryan, Sec,  2 Nat’l TD 

       Harold Bowman 

Strategic Planning Committee   Chair:   Wayne Webber 

       Mark Shepherd 

       Gary Ryan 

       Kenneth Hill 

New Equipment Committee   Chair:  Dave Nelson 

       Dan Spotts 

       Kevin Schaefer 

* Wayne Webber will serve on All Committees as AWBA Chairperson 

The Board of Directors welcomes any member to come forward should they wish to serve on a committee 
they feel qualified for.  The committee members need not be a board member to serve the organization.  
Should you wish to serve, please contact the Chairperson of that given committee.  So, get involved.   
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NEVADA PARALYZED VETERANS OF AMERICA 

“LAS VEGAS INVITATIONAL” 

DECEMBER 1-4, 2016 
Singles Entry - Closing Date – Nov. 23, 2016 Postmark 

 Games Bowled At: 

Sunset Station        AWBA #   USBC #      

Las Vegas, Nv   

 Mail Entry To:     Singles Entry Fee  $125.00__________ 

Nevada PVA     Doubles                                    $ 30 .00 __________  

704 South Jones Blvd.    Up/Down    $ 25.00  __________ 

 Las Vegas, NV. 89107    Sidepots:      Handicap  $ 15.00 __________ 

702-646-0040                         Scratch  $ 15.00 __________                  

       Silent Partner:   $  5.00 ___________  

        TOTAL -----------         $____________ 

 Please Print: 

  Name              

  Address              

  City        State      Zip     

  Phone #       Email        
   

CHECK DIVISION ENTERING:  SCRATCH__________ HANDICAP _____________ 

Doubles:   Partner:  _____________________________ Handicap____ Please Assign_______ 

 

UP/DOWN:  Partner:______________________________ Handicap:_____     _Please Assign_____________ 

            Partner:______________________________Handicap:___________________ 

AVERAGE VERIFICATION of 21 Games or more:  FAILURE TO PROVIDE REQUIRED VERIFICATION WILL 
RESULT IN PRIZE MONEY AND OR PRIZES BEING WITHHELD. 

  A summer league average may be accepted if the entrant has no winter league average.  Entrants without qualified 
averages must bowl scratch. The AWBA adjusted tournament average designee will provide adjusted tournament av-
erage information. In all cases where the adjusted tournament average is higher than submitted league average, the 
adjusted tournament average will be the entrant’s entering average.  AWBA and USBC Member Cards must be pre-
sented.   

 Highest 2015-16 USBC Sanctioned League Average      # Games     

Highest Summer League 2016 Sanctioned League Ave: _____________              # Games ___________________ 

Please pay all fees with one check made payable to Nevada PVA and mail to Nevada PVA, 704 South Jones Blvd., Las 
Vegas, Nevada, 89107 or simply pay via Credit Card at AWBA.org with the donate button.  Confirmation of your 
entry will be returned via email with your entering average. 



AWBA 2016 Southern Open       Harold Bowman, TD   

 

Prior to bowling we had enrolled 25 bowlers for the tournament this year but as happens we had 17 bowlers 
once bowling commenced for the 2016 Southern Open held this year at Stars and Strikes Lanes in Hiram, GA.  
Harold Bowman’s committee and the staff provided everyone who attended with the best efforts possible given 
so many individuals had to drop due to travel complications and personal issues.  We lost JK Johnston (TX) 
after the first set as well due some discomfort while bowling.  We hope they will return to join us next time.  

 

Things started out on Friday morning with Keith Green (VA) and Phillip Daniel (TX) capturing the Doubles 
crown over John Budd (IN) and JK Johnston in the pins over average format.  Friday night Wayne Webber 
(FL) teamed with local bowlers Chris and Jeff Sosebee to win the Up and Down team event. 

 

Immediately after the doubles we bowled the first 3 games of singles qualifying. It was decided to forgo the 
scratch division and divide the bowlers into an A and B division.  We agreed to award that individual who tal-
lied the high scratch qualifying score with the Scratch Championship trophy and George (Holscher) set an early 
pace with a fine 609 effort.  In fact he amassed a 12 game qualifying mark of 2400 on the nose to garner that 
honor.   

 

The qualifying turned out to be competitive as Dave Nelson Jr. (NE) edged out Holscher for top qualifier in A 
by merely 25 pins.  John Budd qualified 5th and climbed the ladder to the championship game defeating in or-
der, Terry Rock (OH) 204-198, Phillip Daniel 224-203, George Holscher 268-207 before losing to Nelson 241-
191. 

Similarly, Kenneth Mumford (TX) did the same thing in B besting Jerry Voorheese (TX) (9th & 10th frame roll 
off after tying 204) 51-42 in the first match.  Ronald Richardson (NC) was his next victim 223-149, then Keith 
Green 210-172 before Ken lost to high qualifier Jim Coffee (FL) 247-209.   

 

Handicap honors went to Budd 688 HHS and Holscher 249 HHG in A, Coffey 702 HHS and Mumford 237 
HHG in B.  Congratulations to all the bowlers who won prizes this year.  

 

My thanks to all the individuals who helped in raising funds, especially, Nancy, Kim, Suzie, and Carolyn.  I am 
grateful to Nancy and Dave for the scoring assistance as our official scorer was unable to get a flight from CA 
due to the Southwest shutdown. Helena did provide all the necessary information to make the scoring much 
more manageable which was much appreciated.   Thanks to my committee for another fine job hosting too.  
Hope to see you all in Council Bluffs, IA for the next version of the Southern Open – up north a little.   

A Division    B Division 

Pos   Name                Name     

1  Dave Nelson Jr.    Jim Coffey 

2  John Budd    Kenneth Mumford 

3  George Holscher                 Keith Green 

4  Phillip Daniel    Ronald Richardson 

5  Terry Rock    Jerry Voorheese 

6  Dave Roberts    Chuck Karczewski 

7  Johnny Baylark    Harold Bowman 

8  Wayne Webber    Norm Bissell 

9  JK Johnston   



New Members 

Lawrence Brown-Nevada 

Anthony Turner-Virginia 

Albert Brooks-Virginia 

Domonic Cirino-Nevada 

Velete Webb-Colorado 

Gerald Franklin-Colorado 

Bryan Hill-Nevada 

ALEXI BITOY—ILLINOIS 

RAUL ESPARZA—ILLINOIS 

VRAIG KRISMALIAN—ILLINOIS 

MELISSA SPENCER—ILLINOIS 

MARY WILD-- ILLINOIS 

JUANA LOPEZ—ILLINOIS 

ENRIQUE LOPEZ—ILLINOIS 

 

New Life Members 

Richard Guerrero-Colorado 

Curt Wolff-Colorado 

Mike Galloway-Kansas 

Ted Smith-Texas 

Ronald Richardson-Virginia 

Kenneth Findlay-Colorado 

Bryan Shaner-Texas 

 

 

 

THE AMERICAN WHEELCHAIR 
BOWLING ASSOCIATION  
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wheelchair bowling in 

association with the USBC 
AWBA.org 
Gary Ryan,  

Newsletter Editor 
garyryan210@gmail.com 

713-849-9052 home 
713-444-7588 cell 

Exclusive Rebate for the AWBA 

PURCHASE A STORM MASTER OR PREMIER LINE BAll  

BEFORE DECEMBER 31, 2016 AND RECEIVE A $20 REBATE!   

  
 

 

 

 


